


































































































MEMORANDUM

TO: File

SUBJECT: Historic Tax Levies/Funding Scenarios
FROM: Marlin Petermann

DATE: May 3, 2013

This is a follow up to the Director Strategic Planning Session on March 2" where
information on District Tax Levies since FY 2010 was presented (see attached table). It
has been suggested that | record an understanding of the Board’s intent, especially in
raising the tax levy by one centin FY 2005.

As noted by the table, the District levied approximately three cents per $100 valuation
for 5 years (FY 2000-2004). One might say this is somewhat a base operating level for
carrying on District operations, projects and programs.

In FY 2005 the Board very deliberately raised the levy one cent (from three cents to four
cents) to set aside a sinking fund to build Papio Creek Watershed flood control
reservoirs. It was felt this was a high priority that needed to be funded. At this same time
general obligated funding authority was beginning to be sought from the legislature in
order to get flood control in place and enjoy the benefits while paying for it through long
term financing (bonds).

That four cent levy mas maintained for three years (FY 2005-2007) and approximately
$15 million was put aside and ultimately used to purchase land at Papio Site WP-5.

In FY 2006 the major formulation of the Papio Creek Watershed Partnership plan was
being done with final adoption of a plan occurring in FY 2009. One of the major tenants
of that plan included obtaining bonding authority up to one cent of debt service. The
concept was that this would not place any additional tax burden on the District because
the one cent that had been dedicated toward a sinking fund would be transferred over to

paying the debt on the bonds.

That plan is still in place. Fortunately or unfortunately, depending on how you look at it,
as the District received bonding authority from the legislature it began financing projects
with the long term financing (bonds) and thus lowered the levy as the needs dictated.
The District also ceased putting any sinking funds aside. The levy has thus been
reduced to the current 3.27 cents for the last four years (FY 2010-2013).



One can say that the Board was quite responsible in lowering the levy as needs dictated
and no more. However, unfortunately now as the bond payments are increasing, and
the financial needs increase, the tendency is not to raise taxes (the levy).

But the reality is that the long term intent of the Board has been to put aside one cent of
its 4.5 cent levy limit to the Papio Reservoir project. Also, a normal operating level for
other District activities is probably the three (3) cent levy range.

These are the historical considerations of the Board in the long term plan of servicing
the natural resource needs of the District.
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Petermann, Marlin
-
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From: Fry, Carey
Sent: Wednesday, February 20, 2013 9:49 AM
To: Petermann, Marlin
Subject: Historic tax levies
FY13 0.32753
FY12 0.32753
Fyi1 0.32753
FY10 0.32756
FY09 0.33753

FYo8 0.034848
FYO7 0.038444
FYO06 0.039094
FY05 0.040620
FYo4 0.030637
FYO3 0.030729
FYO2 0.030729

FYO1 0.02993
FYOO 0.03047
Carey Fry, CPA, CGFM

Senior Accountant
Papio-Missouri River NRD
8901 South 154th Street
Omaha, Nebraska 68138-3621
402-444-6222 x221
402-895-6543 (fax)



